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i SPORTS PARK CAMPUS OF HANGZHOU CHANGIIANG EXPERIMENTAL PRIMARY SCHOOL

July 1, 2018

Principal Paul, Assistant

Principal Clare, Melissa,

Dear friends from Infant Jesus School,

It's such a great honor for us, Sports Park Campus of Hangzhou Chang Jiang Experimental
Primary School, to have established such a good relationship with you, a very distinguished and
famous schoal around the whole world in the year 2017. The sharing philosophy of running
school on a firm basis of cultural classics accompanied by advanced technology and international
insight has brought us together and it will surely bring more constructive communications
between us in a very near future. A good relationship between us has been witnessed by the first
video phone call conducted by our third-grade students in the past year and we sincerely hope a
more thorough and comprehensive communication covering all aspects will be achieved between
us in this year.

This semester we have a lot of interesting and meaningful activities. in February, we held an
activity named “My Chinese Lunar New year”, in which students summarize their daily life in
winner vacation and made color newspapers to record it. In March, students held “the Kite
Festival” and many public service activities on a large scale, during which students did a lot of
meaningful activities to help others voluntarily. In April, students all participated in “the Music
Festival” and immersed themselves in beautiful notes. In May we held “the poem festival” in
which students read lots of beautiful Chinese poems while in June we had “the Science and Math
Festival” in which students build a lot of creative and interesting items. At the end of semester,
all students had a garden party under the guidance of teachers and enjoyed this pleasant time. In
this semester we also achieved a great breakthrough by evaiuating students according to their
daily performances instead of final examination so that students can be fully aware of their
advantages and disadvantages and thus achieve an overall development in the future.

Next semester we had recruited 140 first-grade students and divided them into 4 classes, in
the past month we held a new parents’ meeting to help parents get familiar with our
environment, our concepts and our curriculums. We are sure that new students will have a very
great time in the school!

We are very glad to tell you that in August our dean of students Mrs. Li will come to your
honered school for a school visit to exchange ideas and she will bring our students” beautifu!
paintings as gifts for students there. We look forward to meeting you in a very near future and
please be sure to inform us before your departure.

Best wishes,
~
Principal Gan Dingxiong, %’ég 4‘
Vice Principal zhang Rong,
Jessie and all the staff and students,
Sports Park Campus of Hangzhou Chang Jiang Experimental Primary School.



